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	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Wayne Campbell (Academic Registrar) (WC)

Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support, (RF) Paula Rothero (PR) Darren Baker, Customer Services & Marketing Manager (DB) Dominic Kavakeb, SU President (DKK)
Yousuf Joondan, SU VP Education, (YJ)
Abu Sayeed, VP Sports & Societies (AS)
Arnold Ma, SU VP Services & Communications (AM)
Zak Suffee, SU VP Welfare & Community (ZS)
Paul Johnston, SU Membership Services Manager (PJ)

	Apologies
	Vivian Insull (Director of Residential Services), Andrew Nightingale (Director of Estates Management), Marianne Provan (SU interim Chief Executive)

	Secretary
	Zoe Kent (Administrator – PA to CEO)


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	Not required 
	107/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record
	108/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	 3) 
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 88/2009 – Accommodation figures - DB presented the Home/ International students figures to the group. PJ suggested that it would be helpful to have a breakdown of nationalities. DB informed that this would not be an issue for accommodation. RF noted that approaching students specifically by nationality would need to be treated with caution to ensure anonymity.

PJ, alongside the current and incoming Sabbs, to decide specifically what information the SU needs and a brief that can be forwarded to the University to look at.   
99/2009 – SU constitution - PJ and WC met regarding this and another meeting will be scheduled shortly.
The group agreed a short summary/covering paper should be written to accompany the constitution. It was agreed to discuss this in more detail at the scheduled meeting. 

100/2009 – No Waste Graduation – DB informed that there is shop space at the Quays that could accommodate the items in the interim period.

PJ noted that ideally a space with easy access is required on campus so the items can be stored until they are sold in the squares in September. ZS, PJ and DB to continue to liaise.

101/2009 – Latin American studies – YJ noted that students seem happier that they are part of the process but are still wary about what happens next.  
	109/2009
110/2009

11/2009
112/2009

113/2009

114/2009

115/2009

	PJ

PJ/WC

ZS, PJ, DB

	
	 
	
	

	4)
	Feedback from meetings
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	There were no minutes available from Welfare Forum, Sports Advisory Group or the Multifaith Chaplaincy Centre.
	116/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	5) 
	Clingoe Hill Road Safety Update 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	PR informed that Jo Leyland would like to provide more information including advice from Essex County Council.
Jo sent information to be included in The Rabbit but was unsure whether it was published.
A new route through Swan Close was discussed with residents but the outcome is currently unknown as the University was not involved.

There is also an issue with signage due to the fact the majority of the land belongs to Essex County Council but it was agreed some signage may be possible along the fencing.

AHR informed that the University have approved £8,000,000 infrastructure works for the knowledge gateway which will involve a new junction including an improved pedestrian crossing on Clingoe Hill.

PR to feed the group’s comments back to Jo. 
	117/2009
118/2009

119/2009

120/2009

121/2009

122/2009
	PR

	
	
	
	

	6)
	PCSO
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Continuing to look at how this works at other Unions and what tailoring had to be done to make it work. 
RF to share the information she has compiled with the SU.
WC thought it would be beneficial to have time to reflect on the 7 questions. 

DKK asked for a full and detailed justification of why a PSO is needed.

AHR suggested that RF and WC reflect on the questions and then meet with DKK and Greg Dumbrell to decide an interim resolution. To be brought back to the next meeting. 

AHR requested any anecdotal reports be fed back to Student Support so it can be reported to Essex Police. 
	123/2009
124/2009

125/2009

126/2009

127/2009

128/2009
	RF

RF,WC,

DKK, GD

ALL

	
	
	
	

	7)
	Contact with Third Parties – Draft Policy and Staff Guidance for Discussion
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted the paper seems almost ready to go. PJ to speak to the Advice Centre to see if a similar scheme can be looked at. The SU agreed the paper.

The group discussed protocol of informing an external person of a student’s residential status on campus. It was requested this be outlined in the paper

Paper to be approved at USG.  
	129/2009
130/2009

140/2009
	PJ

RF

	
	
	
	

	8)
	AOB
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	DKK informed that the Equality & Diversity Officer would like to create an ‘equality walk’ in Square 3 featuring a flag of each country. Proposal to go to Andrew Nightingale. DKK to feedback.
AHR requested to know which SU reps will be sitting on the Car Parking Enforcement Group.
AHR informed that the usage of the Large Reading Room needs to be looked at to see if it warrants the money being spent on keeping it open for extended hours. To be discussed at the next USUCON Meeting.   
	141/2009
	DKK




